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	VCF Quarterly Update # 5 – 5 December 2015


Background:
The Volunteer Consultative Forum (VCF) held their final 2015 meeting on Saturday 5 December. The meeting was hosted by Life Saving Victoria at their headquarters in Port Melbourne.
The next VCF meeting is scheduled for Tuesday 15 March 2016, and will be hosted by the Australian Volunteer Coast Guard Association.
VCF Update:
Emergency Management Volunteer Survey
· The VCF has endorsed a proposal to commence an annual opt-in Volunteer Welfare & Efficiency Survey for all emergency management volunteers.

· The survey uses the same model and system as the highly successful VFBV survey that was developed by the VFBV with funding from the Valuing Volunteers Program (VVP) over a number of years. 
· The survey will provide the Minister, Emergency Management Commissioner, government and agencies with a frontline perspective and direct feedback from all volunteers across the emergency management sector. 

· The survey will assist the Minister, government and agencies to better understand volunteer needs systematically by providing real data, real insight and direct evidence about what’s working well and what’s not working so well. 

· The survey will build a body of insight and knowledge and enable decision makers to see current and future trends, issues and opportunities. It will set a standard in Victoria to improve our understanding and bring to life the voice of our volunteers.  
· It will mean better information about current and future volunteer needs, motivation, values and challenges resulting in more informed and improved decision making, and it will assist in determining where government and agencies focus their investment, validated by facts and not assumptions.

· Better understanding current and future volunteer needs is critical to the encouraging, maintaining and strengthening emergency management volunteering.

· The current annual VFBV Volunteer Welfare and Efficiency Survey tracks trends in volunteers’ opinions on matters affecting their welfare and efficiency, and is an important feedback and performance monitoring tool, allowing volunteers to have their say.

· The survey was first conducted by the VFBV in 2012 and is now in its fourth year, providing valuable trend line data across each of the survey areas, and allowing ongoing analysis of trends from year to year. The CFA now use the information and trends when undertaking business analysis and long term strategic planning, and it is a well respected business tool across the agency.
· The VCF and Chair agreed to support the expansion of the VFBV Volunteer Welfare and Efficiency survey, subject to determining business rules and further consultation.
· A working group will be established to further this initiative.
EMV – Relief and Recovery Directorate
· The Relief and Recovery team is currently working on developing the sector’s understanding of relief and recovery as a genuine community-led process and has undertaken the following steps:

· Transitioning state-level relief and recovery coordination accountability to the Emergency Management Commissioner as of 1 September 2015
· Undertaking a review of governance and accountabilities at the state level and aligning responsibilities
· Revising Part 4 of the Emergency Management Manual Victoria to clarify responsibilities.
· During 2016, the team will look at aligning the regional and local levels to the overarching vision of community led relief and recovery. 

· EMV has recently published a discussion paper titled A Modern Emergency Management System for Victoria which is available on the EMV website. A core concept underpinning the approach outlined in this document is the empowerment of local communities to drive their own emergency management processes from prevention and preparedness to response, relief and recovery.
Youth Initiatives – Youth Leadership Program 

· Allie Guigan, CFA volunteer firefighter, presented on the VFBV 2015 Youth Engagement Project: Multi-agency Youth Network (MYN) initiative.

· The aim of the MYN initiative is to connect young people in emergency management with a view to increasing recruitment, engagement and encouraging retention.
· The points of difference between the proposed MYN and existing youth programs is that the MYN will not be advisory; it is envisaged that it will take responsibility for delivering tangible projects within defined parameters with the overarching purpose of sharing resources and ideas and increasing recruitment and retention of young people. 
· Benefits of the MYN will include connecting youth in communities with emergency management agencies and creating future EM leaders in an all-agencies approach.

· The VCF strongly support the concept of a MYN and have established a working group to develop a proposal to progress this initiative. 
EM Volunteer Statement 

· Work on the Emergency Management Volunteer Statement is continuing to progress.

Other Business:
National Volunteer Week:  9-15 May 2016
· National Volunteer Week is an annual celebration to acknowledge the general contribution of our nation’s volunteers.
· Further information will soon be available on the Volunteering Australia website: www.volunteeringaustralia.org
Ministerial Council for Volunteers
· The Labor Government has appointed Victoria’s first Ministerial Council for Volunteers, acknowledging the voice of volunteers and their vital contribution to the health and happiness of Victorians.
· Further information about the Ministerial Council for Volunteers can be accessed on the Department of Health website under the ‘business and community’ menu: 
www.dhs.vic.gov.au
The next VCF Quarterly Update #6 will be available following the March 2016 VCF meeting.
